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02 April 2008
Ms Jenny Barker
Development Control

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House, Bodicote

Banbury

Oxfordshire OX15 4AA

Your Ref: 
08/00716/OUT
Our Ref: 
SE/CL/2008/14184/S
Dear Ms Barker
App No: 
08/00716/OUT/
Proposal: 
Outline application for new settlement of 1075 dwellings, together with associated works and facilities including employment uses, community uses, school, playing fields and other physical and social infrastructure.
Site: 

Heyford Park, Camp Road, Upper Heyford.
Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above application.  I write further to our telephone conversation and my subsequent discussion with your leisure colleague Philip Rolls.
As you’ll be aware Sport England raised an objection to the previous outline application (App No. 07/02291/OUT).  This objection was raised on the grounds that the proposals did not adequately cater for the demand for sport and recreational provision that would be generated by the development (please refer to our letter dated 7th December 2007).
Since this earlier response Sport England’s knowledge of the application site and the proposals has developed following a site visit and discussions with a number of relevant parties.  Sport England is now fully aware of the existing sports provision on the site including indoor facilities and playing field land.  
Sport England is also aware that this application includes proposals for the development of new playing field land and that discussions are ongoing regarding a contribution towards other sport and recreational provision.
However, based on the information received and with discussions still ongoing, Sport England holds the same concerns with this application regarding the need to meet the demand for sporting provision that it raised in response to the previous application.  In addition, given our enhanced knowledge of the site and the proposals, Sport England is concerned whether the proposed playing field land and financial contribution will result in sufficient benefit to sport to also represent adequate replacement for the existing indoor and outdoor sports facilities.

Sport England also holds a concern over the justification for the loss of existing sporting provision.  Sport England is aware of the 2007 Planning Brief and in particular the section regarding the existing gymnasium.  However, as with all sporting provision any proposed loss should be justified in line with the requirements of PPG17 (Para. 10).   
Given the concerns outlined above Sport England wishes to register its objection to the application.
Sport England would be willing to review its position should further information be forthcoming which addresses the concerns outlined in this letter.  
The comments and issues raised in this letter are made without prejudice to any subsequent funding application.  I would be grateful if you would advise me of the outcome of the application by sending me a copy of the decision notice.
If you would like to discuss any of the above comments or require any further information or advice please do not hesitate to contact me via the details below.  

Yours sincerely

John Feetam 

Planning Manager

Tel: 020 7273 1904
Email: john.feetam@sportengland.org
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